


Oregon Institute of Technology Faculty Senate Minutes - November 6, 2018

0 Department scheduling and year-long plans.
O The new Department Chair policy. Cyrrently there appears to be a problem with all chairs knowing how to
review expenses and budgeting in adjunct and overload payroll costs. \
0. More information will come at a later date.

Report of the ASOIT Representative — Junmin Yee

©  Junmin stated that ASOIT did conduct a student survey regarding calendar changes. The students voted two to
one for option one, this proposal will be pfesen.tcd to President’s Council for a decision December 4, 2018.

~ O Junmin expressed thanks to evetyone for participation in their latest blood drive.

O He is going to the Portland-Metro campus to meet with ASOIT officers and students.

0 ASOIT has obtained extended hours for studying at the library again duting dead week and finals week.

Reports of Standing Committees

Faculty Rank Promotion & Tenure (RPT) - Ben Bunting

O Ben stated the committee has met and is beginning work on the following two charges:
0 They will revisit the N'TT policy to obtain feedback from faculty.
0 They are reviewing the APE form for library faculty. !
©  RPT also hopes to wotk with members of the Oregon Tech AAUP organizing group to avoid overlapping efforts.

Faculty Welfare — Yasha Rohwer

0" Yasha stated the committee will meet tomortow, November 7. He read the committee’s two charges.
0 Additional information will be forthcoming at a later date. ‘
. |

Academic Standards — Veronica Koehn

O Veronica stated that the committee will me(‘:t next ‘Tuesday, November 13.

O She stated that regarding their first charge, they are looking at what CPC does versus what Academic Standards
does and reviewing the relationship between the two and how best to move forward.

O For their second chatge, “Academic Standards is looking at requiring a grade of C or higher in every general
education course, and they know that such 4 change will require input from both CPC and GEAC.”

Fa‘vc;ulty Compensation (FCC) — Eve Klopf

O FEve stated the committee has not yet met. She did read their charges: |

o Request;data in cooperation with Oregon Tech AAUP from Human Resources telated to the development of
the current $3,356 pay differential and make an independent evaluation of the validity of that figure for
faculty salary calculation. ‘ 5

o0 Request.data in cooperation with Oreg(‘)n Tech AAUP from Human Resources ~elated to the current MGT
Study Faculty Salary Minimums Tables document and upda‘te that document based on current co mparator
data.

o Survey Oregon Tech faculty in cooperation with Oregon Tech AAUP with regal"d to concerns about pay and

benefits, compile results, and make a report to Senate by a date to be determined later.
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